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HOOFPRINT

NEWSLETTER OF JEDBURGH & DISTRICT RIDING CLUB

March 2016
Welcome to our Spring Newsletter.

Memberships are now due for 2016.
Application Form Attached
Please find to follow an updated list of forthcoming events. Please also keep an eye on the website and face book page as sometimes events have to be changed at the last minute. 
CLUB EVENTS
as per advice from our insurers the decision has been made that Sunday Rides and Club events (excluding the Annual Open Show) will be members only. Membership is very reasonably priced and gives you access to numerous Events during the year!

Any member planning to attend any of our rides and events must get in touch with the contact person so that we can ensure that we have enough help and stewards in place to make the event safe and fun for all involved!


 If children (under 14) are attending our events on their own their parents MUST organise another adult willing to take responsibility for them in case of them having problems. Please let the event organiser know who the adult responsible for your child is.
There are often 2 rides available, therefore if you are in any doubt about the fitness of your horse or your own capabilities, there is often more sedate option available.
We have had a report from a concerned member of the public about two young female riders on the Sandy Road near Easter Ulston recently who threw down drinks cans on to the verge, and were then abusive when challenged about littering the countryside. We are extremely concerned about this behaviour and are sure that none of our Club members would behave in such a manner. However, this has reflected badly on all horse riders and we would actively encourage mannerly and courteous behaviour, by all our members at all times towards members of the public and other road users. We all have a duty of care towards our countryside.

Please check web for updates – www.jdrc.co.uk
Please send any photos or queries to enquiries@jdrc.co.uk
Please check our facebook page for updates – Jed Riding Club
RECENT EVENTS
Sunday 8th November 2015

This ride was around the Eildon hills, and was kindly organised by our vice chair Lynda Mays, a total of 9 riders took part in the longer ride, and 2 on the shorter ride (although still a few miles!), a great day was had by all.

Sunday 6th December 2015
Pool party/inflatable fun, at Jedburgh Memorial swimming pool, a total of 10 children attended our pool party, and had a great time!
January 2016 – AGM
Our AGM was held at the Thistle Pavilion, Jedburgh. We once again had a good turn out of members.  Thank you to Alex Turnbull for organising an equine quiz.
Office Bearers 

Chairman – Rhonda Hill 
Vice Chairman - Lynda Mays
Treasurer – Mary Wyse
 Points Secretary – Gillian McFadyen
Secretary – Emma Dodd.

Committee – Joan Ferguson,  Joanne Stenhouse, June Campbell, Lorraine Kirk, Doreen & Poppi Shepherd & Sarah Ralston.

Junior Committee – Duncan McFadyen, Alex Turnbull, Amy Ralston, Holly Kirk, Emma Stenhouse, Leah Dodd, Katy Mcfadyen.
Trophy winners

Lead rein – Rory Casson, reserve William Dixon & Angus Dixon
9 and under – Holly Kirk, reserve Lexi Marshall
11 and under – Leah Dodd, reserve Anna King
13 and under – Alex Turnbull reserve Emma Stenhouse
15 and under – Duncan Mcfadyen& Murray Dodd
Open - Joan Ferguson reserve Lorraine Kirk

Non riding adult – Gillian Mcfadyen & Emma Dodd
Buffy Cup - most improved Rider – Kelsey Mclauchlin reserve Rachel Keddie
Gymkhana Cup – Connor McCabe, reserve Lexi Marshall 
Rotary Cup – Outstanding achievement at the NSEA event – Emma Stenhouse,  Ellie Meldrum, Katy Mcfadyen
Springvale Cup – most deserving club member – Emma Dodd
Sunday 7th February 2016
Unfortunately the ride was cancelled due to the adverse weather conditions.
Sunday 6th March 2016
Sixteen club members met at Starretts car park at 11am and went on a wee two hour ride taking in  Hartrigge, Wester & Easter Ulston, Roman Road to the Crailinghall road (a good long trot up the hill and back to Starretts via Devididdy.  There were a few sets of flared nostrils when we met and it seemed that all horses and ponies were in good fettle.  Everyone settled in to the ride with the exception of one young pony at his first public outing who took exception to the road markings in the car park and was duly hacked back home.  The ground conditions in the fields were still sodden so we had to make do, but as the ride the previous month had been cancelled due to high winds and rain and on the morning of the 6th March there was snow on the ground, as long as we were out that’s all that mattered.  The sun even shone a little! Good to get things underway at last and good to see so many people out.  Everyone was in high-vis and the car park was left clean and tidy, thanks to Gillian for making sure there of this.  Thanks to all who came.  Looking forward to the next one and the mock hunt!
Sunday 20th March 2016
Our annual mock hunt was held once again at Yetholm, kindly organised by Doreen, Dave and Poppi Shepherd.  Sandy Mcmorran was our “hunt master” for the day. The ride had a new route this year, leaving from the Haugh, heading for Lock Tower, then Cherrytrees, over by Wide open and the Venchen Farm, back by Graden, finishing again at the Haugh, for refreshments. The ride was thoroughly enjoyed by all who attended.
Thank you to the Shepherd family and to Ian Mcfadyen for marshalling the back of the ride.

Forthcoming Events

Sunday 3rd April 2016
This ride is kindly being organised by club member Georgie Bell, and will be around the woods, fields and tracks around Woodside and the Nisbet area. This ride will leave at the earlier time of 10am. Parking is available in the yard at Woodside, Gamekeepers House TD8 6TU (please park sensibly)
Please be aware this ride will be fast in places over testing ground.

Please contact Rhonda Hill on 07884060369 for more information or to book your place.
Setting up of club gymkhana – Thursday 21st April 2016
 Mounthooly, 6pm, all members welcome, *double points* on offer!

We would be delighted if anyone could bring a trailer to assist.

If weather been awful please contact Emma Dodd on 07760206000 for confirmation of going ahead.

Club Gymkhana – Sunday 24th April 2016, 9.30am start.

Please note “members only” fun and friendly day, all the usual events, 6bar, show jumping, handy pony, games, barrels, clear round.

£5.00 entry fee.

Names to Mary Wyse on 01835 862659, 07824382192 by Friday 22nd April 2016
Annual Show – Sunday 1st May 2016, 
Mounthooly by kind permission of the Johnstone-Jones Family.
Schedules available at www.jdrc.co.uk  or paper copies available at most horse feed stores in the Borders.

Entries by Thursday 28th April 2016, class number will be restricted.

Sunday 22nd May 2016
Table top equestrian and general sale, at the Thistle Pavilion Jedburgh, £8.00 per table, all proceeds from entry fee/table fee to a charity chosen by the Riding Club.

*Booking essential* please contact Emma Dodd on 07760206000. 

Wednesday 1st June 2016
Mikes Military Mayhem (Ellwyn Glen, Galashiels) – an outdoor fun filled evening guaranteed! 
Suitable for age 6 and above, 5.30-7.30pm cost £8.00 per person (subsidised by riding club).

Please contact Gillian Mcfadyen on 07767757013 for more information or to book your child’s place.
Saturday 4th June 2016

Lynda Mays (vice chair) has kindly agreed to organise a TREC training session in the Selkirk area, this would comprise of 2 hour training slots, with a mini competition so that participants can put their training in to practice.  The fee for this would be £5.00 per participant.

Please contact Lynda Mays on 01835 822105 for more information and to book your place.

Sunday 5th June 2016

This ride will be a guided circular route to the three Brethren, the route will take approximately 3 hours, and there will be a break mid way.

Details re parking to be confirmed nearer time on facebook/website.

Please contact Lynda Mays on 01835 822105 to book your place.
Sunday 3rd July 2016 – no rides due to Festival

Sunday 7th August 2016 – ride to be confirmed.
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